March 23, 1998





Honorable Steven Weissman


Administrative Law Judge Division


California Public Utilities Commission


505 Van Ness Ave, Room 5115


San Francisco, CA 94102





RE:	98-01-011





Dear Judge Weissman:





In accordance with the March 17 Assigned Commissioners’ Ruling, I am submitting this request for the opportunity to participate in the April 6 hearing on the Commission’s natural gas industry rulemaking.  As requested, I am sending this letter concurrently with NRDC’s filing in response to the rulemaking.


NRDC is a non-profit environmental organization with long-standing interest in minimizing the societal costs of the reliable energy services.  We are also an active participant in this proceeding.  Our response to the rulemaking introduces an environmental perspective in addition to proposing an additional streamlining mechanism.


If you have any questions about this request, please contact me at 415 777-0220, or SCarter@nrdc.org.  Thank you.





Sincerely,











Sheryl Carter 


Senior Project Policy Analyst


